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10 INTRODUCTION.

during the summer season in making sketches in
water-colors of historic places and buildings, of which
there are so many in this locality. Some had been
previously made in Niagara and vicinity. I con-
cluded to make sketches in connection with Mrs.
Secord's history, and to gather what information it
was possible to gain from her relatives, and those
who had seen and known her. Strange to say, no
one seemed to know anything of her early life or
later years. At historic gatherings I had the pleasure
of meeting Mrs. Curzon, and was greatly impressed
by her appearance. Not long before her death some
correspondence took place between us. Suffering
at that time from ill health, an offer was made to
place what meeoranda had been collected in her
hands, to be used as she saw best. It was my last
letter to her, for her death took place soon after.
Feeling that what had been collected might be of
use, a commencement was made to put them together.
A letter was written to the Postmaster of Great
Barrington, asking for the address of any of the
Ingersoll descendants still remaining there. This
letter was placed in the hands of Charles J. Taylor,
Esq., and brought a reply from him. Mr. Taylor had
written the history of Great Barrington, which has
proved of great service. Of this gentleman's kindness
to a total stranger, whom he has never seen-the
time he has given, the researches he has made in
helping through many difficulties-I cannot speak in
too grateful terms.


